
TO: All SBA Employees CONTROL NO.: 2000-744 

SUBJECT: Required TINs in CPC System EFFECTIVE: 12/14/2007 

 
What’s Old? 
 
The U.S. Department of Treasury requires Federal agencies to include a payee Tax 
Identification Number (TIN) on each payment submitted by the agency.  This allows 
Treasury to identify and offset eligible payments to satisfy a delinquent debt owed to the 
Government. 
 
 
What’s Changing? 
 
With this notice, the SBA’s Care and Preservation of Collateral System (CPC) will expand 
input edits (that currently require TINs for some payments) to require TINs for all payment 
type codes in the CPC system. 
 
 
Who Do I Contact with Questions? 
If you have any questions about this change, please contact the DFC ActionDesk by email 
or call at 303-844-2411.  
 
 
 
 
__________________________   _________________________ 
Eric R. Zarnikow                                                                Jennifer Main 
Associate Administrator,     Associate Administrator, 
Office of Capital Access Office of Performance Management & 

Chief Financial Officer 
 
 
 
 
Expires: 12/1/2008 
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